
 

BJS/RHT 19th July 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
PE Kit – 2022/2023 
 
We would like to remind all parents and carers of our PE kit policy for the new academic year, 2022/23. 
School expectations stated that after our one-year grace period of changing from our red to black 
teamwear, we would now expect all students to be in our new PE kit for the new academic year*. 
 
I have attached an updated kit expectations PowerPoint along with the school 'uniform-direct' website 
link to purchase items: www.uniform-direct.com. 
 
Can parents/carers be advised that students’ shorts must be of the sport/football style and must cover 
the majority of the upper leg. Tight shorts that are more revealing than this are not permitted and are 
not suitable for a school environment. Please ensure your child does not bring unsuitable shorts for 
lessons as they will be asked to change in to spare PE kit. Our official black sport shorts are again 
available to purchase from www.uniform-direct.com. 
 
We have very high expectations of our students and their future pathways. With our broad range of 
extracurricular activities and PE provision now in place, we would like your support to ensure all of 
our students are dressed accordingly and maintaining our high standards. Enhancing our status in the 
local community and ensuring that students are proud of our school is an important aspect of every 
child's life.  
 
I would like to thank you for your support this year in ensuring your child has the correct uniform and 
look forward to sharing all of our opportunities within PE in the new academic year.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

B Jones 

 
Brett Jones 
Head of PE Faculty 
 
  
* Students who have red kit that still fits can continue to wear this until they grow out, but we would really like 

parents to support us in having all students in the new kit ASAP for September 2022.  
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